VILLAGE DISTRICT OF EIDELWEISS
Commissioners Meeting
Wednesday May 31, 2023

The Board of Commissioners met at 9:00am on Wednesday May 31, 2023.
In attendance for the public meeting are Commissioner Ralph Lutjen, Commissioner Mark Graffam, Commissioner Mike Smith, Alexis Wagoner-Administrator, Kelly Robitaille-DPW Forman, Jay Buckley, Dinah Reiss, Larry Leonard, Wooda McNiven, Paula Doyle, Doug Prescott, Rick Skarinka, Jason Smith, John Lynch & Dan Gaudette.
Meeting videotaped by Kasia of Madison TV

At 9:00am Commissioner Ralph Lutjen calls the meeting to order

Ralph Lutjen makes a motion to approve the agenda Mike Smith 2nds, passes 3-0

DES
Rick Skarinka discusses the PRV Project being partially funded by a DES grant. There is still a little less than $20,000 remaining in funds that the VDOE could use. The grant has already been extended twice and cannot be extended again, there is a completion date of 10/1/2023. At this point I believe it is too late to look at other options to expend the remainder of the grant.
Ralph Lutjen responds that the PRV project was started this past winter and then put on halt due to the commissioners concerns with the roads. Dawson has given a statement that he will not be coming back to complete the project. We have spoken with our lawyer who has advised us to get a price for the work that has been completed and then evaluate how to move forward.
Rick Skarinka, I have concerns about you finding someone else to come in and finish the project by the deadline, we will pay out any funds expended until 10/1/23.
Discussion on finding a new water operator, Ralph Lutjen states that we have received RFPs back from Wade in the Water and LRW.
Jason Smith states that he will check the qualifications of both water operators. The VDOE needs at least a grade I water operator. 
Rick Skarinka questions what is going to happen during the time period when Simply Water’s contract is up and the start date of a new operator.
Ralph Lutjen replies that the commissioners are going to see if Ian Hayes will continue as the operator for the district until we sign a new operator.
Discussion on how or if the system could be operated if Simply Water does not stay during the gap period.  
Mike Smith states that the goal is to always have a licensed water operator on board.
Rick Skarinka suggests reaching out to Ian Hayes sooner than later to see if he will stay on longer.
Ralph Lutjen makes a motion to have Alexis Wagoner ask Ian Hayes if he is willing to continue service until July 1st, Mike Smith 2nds, passes 3-0
Discussion on Asset Management and starting to do projects within the district. 
Paula Doyle discusses how the BOC needs to start working together. It took 4 weeks after the water operator quit to send out the RFPs to find a new operator. 
Mark Graffam defends timeline once the state was contacted but agrees there was a delay in the initial action.
Kelly Robitaille questions if the new operator can purchase the materials for the PRV but not do the work until after the deadline would the grant reimburse for those materials? Rick Skarinka states yes it would.
Jay Buckley questions a turnaround time for a water leak specifically the one on Diessbach. Rick Skarinka states there is no timeline, but it does depend on the size of the leak and whether there is potential for detriment to the system, ultimately it should be fixed as soon as possible.
Larry Leonard speaks about the Water System Committee and all the work they have done in the past and the 5–10-year plan that they have put together. He also discusses grants and the work that was completed and work that the committee wanted to continue working on.
Rick Skarinka states that Asset Management is a great thing, but it needs to be an everyday thing not just occasionally. Districts are struggling right now all over. Grants are great but also need to make investments at a local level.

Public Meeting
Mike Smith makes a motion to approve the 4/25/2023 Meeting Minutes, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, passes 2-1-0 Mark Graffam abstained.
Mike Smith makes a motion to approve the 4/27/2023 Emergency Meeting Minutes, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, passes 2-1-0 Mark Graffam abstained.
Mark Graffam makes a motion to approve the 5/9/2023 Meeting Minutes, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, passes 2-1-0 Mike Smith abstained.
Mark Graffam makes a motion to approve the 5/16/2023 Meeting Minutes with amendment, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, passes 2-1-0 Mike Smith abstained.
Mike Smith makes a motion to approve the Payroll Manifest for $8,385.25, Mark Graffam 2nds, passes 3-0
Mike Smith makes a motion to approve the Operating Account Manifest for $30,068.52 Mark Graffam 2nds, passes 3-0
Mike Smith makes a motion to approve the Water Assessment Fund Manifest for $14,348.85, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, passes 3-0
Discussion of needing to expend more of the TAN Note, Ralph Lutjen suggests disbursing $50,000 more. Mike Smith suggests disbursing an entire month’s worth of money. 
Ralph Lutjen makes a motion to request a disbursement of $50,000 from the TAN Note, Mark Graffam 2nds, passes 2-1 Mike Smith votes against. 

DPW
Discussion on 4 Forclaz Driveway permit application.
Discussion on 8 Lucerne Driveway permit application to repave. 
Ralph Lutjen makes a motion to approve the driveway permit application for construction at 8 Lucerne Drive, Mike Smith 2nds, passes 3-0
Discussion on fill permit application for 6 Lucerne Drive
Ralph Lutjen makes a motion to approve the fill request for 6 Lucerne Drive, Mike Smith 2nds, passes 3-0
Mark Graffam makes a motion to approve the driveway permit application for construction at 4 Forclaz Drive, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, passes 3-0
Discussion on having the pumphouses pumped out, Drew Mitchell gave a quote of $3,000 to pump all the outhouses. They have not been pumped in 2 years.
Mark Graffam makes a motion to have North Conway Disposal Service come and pump the outhouses for $3,000, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, passes 3-0
Alexis Wagoner states that the cleaner has started doing the outhouses for the summer.
Kelly Robitaille states the DPW is fixing the driveway at 3 Appenvel that was discussed a few weeks back.
Kelly & Alexis are having a virtual meeting with Homeland Security to discuss cost effects from the damage of the May 1st storm.
Ralph Lutjen questions if there has been any progress on the sale of the Volvo Backhoe. Kelly Robitaille responds that there has been interest but no follow-up responses. Ralph Lutjen suggests putting it up for auction. Mike Smith suggests leaving it until the end of June and then determining the next steps. Mark Graffam suggests posting in on free sale websites like Craigs List. Kelly Robitaille suggests seeking out a broker to help with the sale.
Mark Graffam makes a motion to leave the Volvo till the end of June and post it on a few retail sites. At the end of June evaluate a broker and the price, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, passes 3-0

Admin 
Mike Smith makes a motion to approve the June meeting schedule, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, passes 3-0
Discussion on the leak detection grant, Alexis Wagoner spoke with the leak detection surveyor and all that is needed is a map of the system.
Mark Graffam makes a motion to continue pursuing the leak detection grant, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, passes 3-0
Discussion on the Bank of New Hampshire sweep account, Dinah Reiss explains what the account is and how it will keep the funds insured if they go over $250,000.
Ralph Lutjen makes a motion to engage in a sweep account with the Bank of New Hampshire for the operating account, Mike Smith 2nds, passes 3-0
Mark Graffam makes a motion to update the investment policy to state that the VDOE only invests in Brick-and-Mortar FDIC accounts as well as New Hampshire Retirement. Funds over $250,000 will be swept to eliminate risk, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, passes 3-0
Discussion on reviewing the other VDOE Policies
Ralph Lutjen makes a motion to review the policies after next weeks meeting, Mike Smith 2nds, passes 3-0
Discussion on water operator RFPS. The two operators that have responded are Wade in the Water and LRW. 
Ralph Lutjen states that the issue we are facing is the monthly costs for each operator:
 
	 
	Simply Water
	Wade in the Water
	LRW

	Monthly Rate
	$1,650.00
	$6,500.00
	$6,700.00

	Hourly Rate
	$65.00
	 
	$105.00

	After Hr Rate
	$97.50
	$110.00
	$157.00

	 
	 
	 
	 

	Equipment
	approx. $400/hr.
	 
	 

	Excavator
	 
	 
	$175.00

	Dump Truck
	 
	 
	$125.00

	Trench Compactor
	 
	 
	$90.00

	Trench Vac
	 
	 
	$115.00

	Loader
	 
	 
	$140.00

	 
	 
	 
	 

	Service Charge difference for 6 months
	 
	$29,100.00
	$30,300.00

	 
	 
	 
	 

	Budget Analysis 
	 
	 
	 

	Have $13,200 remaining in Monthly services budget line as of April
	 
	 
	 

	Have $41,697.50 remaining in repairs budget line as of April
	 
	 
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 

	Yearly Maintenance Fee
	$19,800.00
	$78,000.00
	$80,400.00



Mike Smith makes a motion to schedule two sit downs one with Wade in the Water and one with LRW next week sometime in the morning, Mark Graffam 2nds, passes 3-0
Discussion on hiring a new part-time administrator.
Mike Smith makes a motion to pursue hiring a part time administrator, Ralph Lutjen 2nds for discussion, motion fails 1-2 Ralph Lutjen and Mark Graffam vote against. 
Ralph Lutjen makes a motion to transfer $8,850.38 from the Water Assessment Fund to the Water Line Extension CRF for excess funds in 2022. Mike Smith 2nds, passes 3-0

Commissioner Reports
Mark Graffam discussion on QuickBooks access and passwords being changed since Donna has left.
Mark Graffam questions if there were a water system emergency what would happen if Simply Water doesn’t respond. Ralph Lutjen responds that if it were an emergency Simply Water would respond.
Discussion on who would do the excavation work. Kelly Robitaille states that the DPW can do the work and may need to rent an excavator depending on the job.
Mike Smith makes a motion to have the Highway Department clean the beaches and have Kelly Robitaille over see it, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, passes 3-0
Mike Smith makes a motion to contact either Dubious & King or CMA Engineers to get a review of the PRV Pit and determine an estimate of completion and a cost associated with it, Ralph Lutjen 2nds and makes amendment to state go to Dubious & King first then go to CMA if it doesn’t work out with Dubious & King, Mark Graffam 2nds amendment, motion passes with amendment 3-0
Mike Smith states he watched the 5/16/2023 commissioner meeting and no commissioner should be taking minutes.
Mike Smith suggests that the commissioners start looking at water projects and come up with 3-4 of them that CMA can put plans together for.
Discussion on 19 Blinden drive driveway permit application.
Ralph Lutjen makes a motion to approve the driveway permit application for construction for 19 Blinden Drive, Mike Smith 2nds, passes 3-0
Ralph Lutjen comments that as a result of getting a new water operator and the costs associated with that there is going to be an escalation in water bills next year.

Correspondence
Review of the Granite State Analytical Results both Summit and Jungfrau pH complied.
ZBA Notice for 55 & 56 Grachen Drive, Ralph Lutjen will be attending as previously discussed.

Public Comment
Doug Prescott discusses the installation plans for the rafts and requests that the volunteer group be able to expend the funds allocated for the rafts.
Ralph Lutjen makes a motion to allow Doug Prescott to expend up to $3,350 on the rafts, Mark Graffam 2nds, passes 3-0
Further discussion on the rafts and an estimated timeline. The office is going to send out an email to homeowners making them aware of the timeline with the rafts.
Mark Graffam discusses the EPOA annual meeting on 5/27/23 and there was talk about the discrepancy in the July tax bill and December tax bill.
Mark Graffam makes a motion to send an email blast explaining why the July tax bill will be much lower than the December tax bill, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, passes 3-0
Discussion on the District engineer and how the district went from Dubious & King to Horizons Engineering and now having CMA Engineers as the District Engineer.
Jay Buckley questions the budget, particularly overtime and how it has already been surpassed, how will the district manage the budget. Ralph Lutjen responds that the commissioners can move money from different line items around.
Dinah Reiss comments that she thinks it was a good idea not to hire a new part-time administrator and that Alexis Wagoner can handle the position. 

Ralph Lutjen makes a motion to adjourn at 10:46am, Mark Graffam 2nds, passes 3-0

Respectfully submitted,
Alexis Wagoner, Administrator.

